
course is four miles out of Leicester on the 
road to Market Harborough. 
Annual General Meeting 

The Annual General Meeting was held at 
the Anchor Inn, Hathern, on Wednesday, 
22nd July 1970. With a good attendance the 
following were elected:—President, Mr A. J. 
E. Cook; Vice-Presidents were elected en 
bloc; Secretary, Mr S. Fretter; Treasurer, 
Mr A. Thornton; Chairman, Mr J. Carrick; 
Vice-Chairman, Mr G. Darby; Committee— 
Messrs J. Carrick, G. Darby, S. Fretter, 
A. Thornton, G. Arnold, P. McCarron, 
B. Mott, R. O'Hara, C. E. Fillis, D. 
Whitehead. 

Chairman : 
M . G E D D E S , 

23 Fenton Place, 
Porthcawl, Glamorgan. 

By S. A. Tucker 
Hon. Secretary: 
36 Clase Road, 

Morriston, 
Swansea, Glam. 

Chairman : 
J . K . G LASS 
(Thorpe Hall) 

By F. W. Ford 
Hon. Secretary: 

68 Salcombe Gardens 
Mill Hill, N.W.7 
Tel: 01-959 2847 

October Lecture 
This will be our usual get together Quiz 

with an appointed Quiz Master in charge and 
if he cannot answer your questions he will 
throw them over to the meeting. So, gentle-
men, come in large numbers with plenty of 
questions. 

If you have a greenkeeping problem this is 
a great opportunity to have it discussed. 
Wednesday at 6.30 p.m. on 7th October at 

the Stirling Castle Hotel, London Wall, Moor-
gate. 

Other lectures arranged are Wednesday, 
4th November — Bingley Research Station — 
Speaker and subject in next Journal. 

Wednesday, 2nd December — H. Pattisson 
& Co. Ltd., with Mr Peter Wyatt, the subject 
being " Aeration and Drainage ". 
New Members 

A warm welcome to the following new 
members:—J. S. Barr (Camberley), R. W. 
Lance (Effingham), P. Grindley (Ifield), and 
Paul Thomas of Fisons. 
Best Wishes 

For a long and happy retirement to Mr 
H. G. Dixon who has retired from his post 
as Head Greenkeeper at Crews Hill Golf 
Club. Bert has also relinquished his committee 
duties which he has fulfilled so well, so 
loyally and for so long. We shall all miss 
you at the committee meetings, Bert. 

Best Wishes to G. T. Atfield who is also 
retiring this year. 

Autumn Meeting 
Please let me have your entry for the 

Autumn Meeting at the Longlands Bay Golf 
Club, on 23rd September, as soon as you read 
these notes. I must have your entry to give 
me a clear view of how many will be attend-
ing so that I can arrange for the catering etc. 
Please do your little bit to help me. 
Subscriptions 

There are still a few who have not yet 
paid their subs. Please send to Mr Geddes 
right away as they are now well overdue. 
If they are not received I shall have to cancel 
your Journals as it is costing the Section quite 
a sum in stamps etc., writing to you, so 
please do this to save the costs. Mr Geddes 
address is 23 Fenton Place, Porthcawl, Glam. 
Annual Draw 

We are a few pounds up on last year and 
I thank you all for doing your bit towards 
this increase. I must congratulate T. E. Llovd 
on his effort. Again he sold for us '120 books. 
A wonderful effort, Tom, and thank you very 
much. 

SOUTHERN 

FOR HIRE 
SISIS AUTOTURFMAN AERATOR, 
£25 per week—do it yourself. For 
contract prices telephone Burnell, 
Eaglescliife 3647. 

FOR FAST GREENS 

FIT A GRASS COMB 
TO YOUR MOWER 

STEWART & CO., 
FINE T U R F SPECIALISTS 

EDINBURGH. EH2 2AY 




